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April 16, 2015 

(1:00 P.M.)
Minutes of Council Members Gulliford and Crescimbeni meeting of April 13, 2015 
Topic:  St. Johns River Ferry
Location:  Conference Room A, 4th Floor, 117 West Duval St., City Hall, Jacksonville, FL
City Attendees: Council Member Bill Gulliford, Council Member John Crescimbeni, Kyle Billy (Council Auditor Office), Paige Johnston (Office of General Counsel), Lakeisha Williams (Finance), and Stan Johnson 
See attached sign-in sheet for additional attendees.
Meeting convened: 3:08 p.m.
Council Member Gulliford opened the meeting and introductions were made. He stated the purpose of the meeting was to discuss future legislation that would convey/transfer the St. Johns River Ferry to the Jacksonville Transportation Authority (JTA). Council Member Crescimbeni informed the group that JTA had submitted proposed language that required the burden of any capital costs to remain with the City. Council Member Gulliford suggested shared responsibility between the City and JTA. Ed Burr explained the various capital costs as 1) historically deferred maintenance capital costs; 2) ongoing operating costs; 3) ongoing capital repairs and maintenance costs. It was clarified that this discussion was in reference to historically deferred capital costs. Council Member Crescimbeni explained the capital costs involved in maintaining the ferry, the slip walls, and ramp system.
The group discussed whether there was any time sensitivity for JTA taking control of the ferry. The consensus was the transfer was not time sensitive. After further discussion of capital cost and grant acquisition.  Ed Burr proposed that at some point in the future JTA would accept the Ferry. Until that time JTA would agree to continually pursue capital grants. Upon acceptance by JTA and once they know the net remaining exposure, if there is any, the city would pay 50% of the conveyance. Council Member Crescimbeni was amenable to his suggestion. Mr. Burr stated the goal of JTA’s board is to ensure that when the JTA accepts the ferry, it is in a safe operating condition.  

The group discussed current grant scheduling and administration. Also, they briefly discussed the need for extending the deadline; however, it was determined that the topic would be revisited in late July, early August time frame. The meeting was adjourned. 

Meeting adjourned: 3:30 p.m. Minutes:  Stan Johnson
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